
   Hyrum City 
A p r i l  2 0 1 5 - N e w s l e t t e r 

Mayors Message – Due to numerous 

calls, Hyrum City would like to inform all 

residents on door to door solicitation laws in 

Hyrum.   

Hyrum City does allow solicitors to come to 

residential homes, if they have a permit from 

Hyrum City.  If a solicitor comes to your door 

you will know they have obtained a permit 

from Hyrum City to do so, if they are wearing 

a clip on photo identification badge with 

Hyrum City’s name and logo on it.  Hyrum City 

requires a background check on all solicitors 

before a license is issued, also they are required to wear the 

identification badge at all times.  If a solicitor comes to your home and 

is not wearing a Hyrum City Solicitor Badge, please contact the Cache 

County Sheriff’s Office at 753-7555. 

Those exempt from this law are persons who have been invited to a 

residence, persons disseminating information for, against, or in 

conjunction with any religious belief, or political position, or persons 

representing a charitable organization. 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller  

 

Spring Cleanup – Dumpsters will be available for your use at East 

Park (700 East Main) April 24th – May 2nd.  Remember please DO NOT 

discard these items in the dumpsters: tires, automotive batteries, motor 

oil, antifreeze, chemicals, ashes, fireworks and paint. 

 

Metal recycling bins will be available for any metal (aluminum, steel, 

etc.)  Please remember that refrigerators will be accepted only if 

Freon is drained. 

 

Junk cars will also be accepted during spring cleanup.  You must 

provide the City the title to the vehicle.  If you have any questions or 

need assistance please call the City Office at 245-6033. 

 

City Offices 

83 West Main 

245-6033 

Hours: 

Monday - Friday 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

After Hours Emergencies: 

Electric 881-0563 

Water 994-0582 

www.hyrumcity.com 

Court 

83 West Main 

245-0114 

Hours: 

Monday 

12 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

Tuesday 12 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Arraignments 4 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Wednesday – Friday 

1 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

Library 

50 West Main 

245-6411 

Hours: 

Monday 10 a.m. – 7 p.m. 

Tuesday – Friday 12 p.m. – 7 p.m. 

Saturday 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Museum 

50 West Main 

245-0208 

Hours: 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

12 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Saturday 

10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Senior Center 

695 East Main 

245-3570 

Hours: 

Monday – Friday 9 a.m. – 2 p.m. 

Animal Control 

245-9060 

City Shop 

90 North 100 West 

245-6481 

Emergency 

911 

Non-Emergency Dispatch 

753-7555 

Fire Station 

245-7634 

City of Logan - Environmental 

716-9755 (garbage) 

Post Office 

245-6071 

Sewer Plant 

245-3123 

Hyrum State Park 

245-6866 

 



Hyrum History Book – Stop by the City Office to purchase your 

copy of the new Hyrum History Book available for $38 each.  We are 

super excited to finally have a record of the history of Hyrum from the 

1970’s to today.  Special thanks to those who served on the 

committee or provided information to make this book possible. 

 

Home Energy Savings Program – The Home Energy Savings 

Program is available to Hyrum City electric customers who are 

participating UAMPS energy partners through Hyrum City.  Home 

Energy Savings offers cash incentives to customers who purchase 

energy efficient appliances and lighting fixtures from participating 

retailers. 

 

Why buy energy efficient appliances?  Get cash back when you 

purchase a qualifying clothes washer, refrigerator, dishwasher, room 

A/C unit, water heater, or lighting fixtures.  Plus you’ll save money on 

your energy bill year after year, and help the environment! 

 

Ensure your eligibility by checking www.smartenergy.uamps.com or 

call 1-888-365-1558. Applications will be handled on a first-come, first-

served basis until program funds are depleted.  Applications are 

available at the Hyrum City Office. 

 

Water Meters – Water meters are now being read monthly.  

Please make sure that your meter lid is uncovered and free from 

grass, dirt, bushes, etc.  This allows our meter reader access to your 

meter to get an accurate reading. Thanks for your help. 

Museum News – USU Graduate Student Zach Larsen has been 

researching and developing a new exhibit on the Northwestern 

Shoshone Indians over the last year. Don’t miss its debut on Saturday, 

April 11th at 10:00 a.m. An engaging and educational multimedia 

exhibit, visitors of all ages will enjoy interacting with this new exhibit! 

Accordingly, the museums Back in Time children’s activity will teach 

the children a little about the history and culture of the Northwestern 

Shoshone. Sign your child(ren) up for April 21st, 22nd, or 23rd from 2:00 

- 2:30 p.m.  

Finally, don’t forget to mark Saturday, May 30th on your calendar to 

attend the museum’s third annual car show fundraiser, Hot Wheels 

and Hot Dogs! Whether you want to bring your vehicle down to the 

show, peruse our vendor’s booths, participate in Cache Valley 

Unplugged, or just bring your family for a fun day of food, vintage 

vehicles, and fun, it’s shaping up to be a fantastic event this year! 

Look for a detailed schedule of events and prize drawings in next 

month’s newsletter! We are finalizing our sponsors and vendors 

(booths are $40), so contact Jami ASAP at museum@hyrumcity.com 

or 245-0208 if you want to be involved.  

March 

2015 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 

April 2 

Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

April 4 

Easter Egg Hunt 

City Square 

9:00 a.m. sharp 

 

Teen East Egg Hunt  

& Dance 

City Square/Elite Hall 

8:00 – 11:00 p.m. 

 

April 9 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

April 11 

Northwestern Shoshone 

Exhibit Debut 

Hyrum City Museum 

10:00 a.m. 

 

April 16 

Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

April 24 & 25 

Annual Spring Boutique 

Senior Center 

 

 

 

Mayor & City 

Council Members 
Mayor Miller              245-5501 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

 

Councilmembers 

Scot Allgood             245-5887 

sallgood@hyrumcity.com 

Jared Clawson              764-3531 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

Martin Felix             245-3765 

mfelix@hyrumcity.com 

Paul James             245-4695 

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

Aaron Woolstenhulme    245-3651 

awoolstenhulme@hyrumcity.com 
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Library News – April’s story time for all 3-5 year olds will be held April 

21st, 22nd, 23rd and 24th.  Sign-ups begin on April 1st.  Stop by the library or 

call to sign your child up.  The theme for the month is “Rabbits, Wabbits, 

Rabbits.” 

 

April 6th is Movie Day “Big Hero 6” and popcorn will begin at 4:00 p.m. 

April 17th is Teen Movie Day “Teenage Mutant Ninja Turtles” and 

popcorn will begin at 2:00 p.m.  

 

April 20th is Chess Club in the café.  All ages and abilities are invited to attend. 

  

How to classes for your device: April 6th – How to Apple; April 13th – How to Kindle; April 20th – 

How to Android.  Emily will show you how to download books onto your device. 

 

April 25th at 11:00 a.m. there will be a special program, “El Dia de Los Ninos” (The Day of the 

Children), a celebration of children, families, and reading will be held at the library. Bring the 

entire family for a bilingual story time, crafts, and entertainment.  Treats will be provided. This 

program is partially funded by a LSTA Dia Grant from the State Library. 

 

We are still trying to complete our second donor brick wall.  This is a great idea for a special 

gift for a loved one. $100 tax deductible.  Please call the library for more information. 

Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon 

excluding Thursdays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. The cost is $3. ALL 

seniors are welcome.  Yoga classes have been canceled due to lack of attendance.    

 

Mondays – Pool, Puzzles & Quilting. 

Tuesdays – Games, 12:30 p.m. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m. 

1 April Fool’s Day – wear your clothes backwards, inside out or mismatched. 

8 Music by Becky & Dean. 

15 Game Day with Delene. 

22 The Forgotten Son presented by Kent Larsen.  

29 Singing by Phil Harrison. 

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch.  

9 Sweet Peas ladies club at 10:30 a.m. ALL ladies invited. 

16 Lunch Bunch at Village Inn and trip to Big Lots, 11:00 a.m. 

23 Road Trip, TBA. 

30 CLOSED 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m.  (Bring a white elephant gift on the 10th) 

April 

 13 Board Meeting, 1:30 p.m. 

14 Tip Class, informative class with lots of take home items. 

 18 Heritage Theater “Lend Me a Tenor”. 

 24 CLOSED for Spring Boutique. 

The annual Spring Boutique will be April 24th & 25th.  Vendor space is still available.  Please 

contact Vicky at the Senior Center if you are interested. 



 

2015 Youth Council – Congratulations to the following individuals who were selected 

as Hyrum City’s Youth Council for 2015: Abigail Bushman, Abigail Nelson, Adisyn Brown, Ariel 

LaFollette, Ashley Henderson, Ashlyn Bingham, Autumn Adams, Brinly Naylor, Brooke Wursten, 

Cheyenne Brown, Dellan Fielding, Emelia Desandre, Emily Rigby, Emily Wiegman, Gavin Boyle, 

Gwen Robinson, Janelle Carter, Josie Hall, Kamryn Baird, Kate Morgan, Kaylee Rasmussen, 

Kealey Bladen, Kylee Stokes, Lissy Morales, Logan Smith, Madison Flippence, Madysen Myers, 

Makel Durham, McKale Bladen, Megan Bartschi, Megan Loveland, Megan Whitaker, Mikaylie 

Hathaway, Rachel Barlow, Rachel Hooton, Sam King, Sarah Musacchia, Sydni McMullin, 

Tanner Stenlund, and Weston Miller.  Special thanks to our Youth Council Advisors also: Mayor 

Stephanie Miller, Elise Haslam, Bart Baird and Lori Anderson. 

Burn Permits – Open burn permits will be available beginning March 30th until May 30th.  To 

obtain a permit visit www.airquality.utah.gov (under quick links, click open burn permit 

application) or call 800-458-0145. 

Pressurized Irrigation – The irrigation companies are busy cleaning the garbage and 

debris out of the ditches and canals to provide us with irrigation water.  Look for irrigation water 

to arrive between the 1st and 15th of May. 

Stormwater – Squash a litterbug! Keep the lid closed on dumpsters and recycling bins to 

prevent unintentional litter from hitting the streets.  Schedule a parking lot/neighborhood litter 

clean-up, especially in the early spring and late fall.  To encourage cigarette butts from being 

thrown out car windows or dropped on the ground, which is littering, plain and simple, provide 

staff and customers with a clearly marked receptacle. 

http://www.airquality.utah.gov/

